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Correspondence Memorandum 

 
 
Date: February 19, 2024   
  
To: Office of Internal Audit (OIA) 
 
From: Eileen Mallow, Director 
 Office of Strategic Health Policy (OSHP) 
 
Subject: Review of Health Plan Performance Standards  
 
Thank you for completing the requested review of health plan performance standards 
against standard contract terms. This information will be useful as we work with vendors 
contracted with the Group Health Insurance Program (GHIP) on improving consistency 
and accuracy in reporting. 
 
We agree with the findings in the report that oversight of the quarterly performance 
reports submitted by vendors could be strengthened. As you know, OSHP recently hired 
a new data analyst with the responsibility for assessing the completeness and accuracy 
of both administrative and claims data submitted to the data warehouse and the 
Department of Employee Trust Funds (ETF) directly. This person will work with 
contracted vendors to assure compliance with contract terms, validate submitted data, 
and develop data improvement plans.  
 
We appreciate OIA’s time and efforts to developing this review. 


